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Excellencies,
Ladies and Gentlemen,
Dear Colleagues,
We have thus come to the end of our discussion today.

I would like to thank all of you for this very informative and rich session on the role of migration statistics for policy making and treaty reporting. You may recall that the first meeting of the Global Forum on Migration and Development made a strong case for “better collection, disaggregation, and dissemination of migration data”. It is in a spirit of exchange of experiences and information that today we have deliberated on issues related to the repetitive calls for improving the collection and quality of migration data. 
We heard about the shortcomings of migration statistics including, on the one hand availability of official data, and on the other, lack of harmonized definitions and concepts in order to compare migration statistics that are already available. Most importantly, however, we have learnt about the different efforts and partnerships among governments, international organizations, research institutes and civil society organizations, to obtain and share quality and reliable statistics. What these efforts mean, in concrete terms, are: a better understanding of the numbers of migrant workers who are in countries of transit and destination, statistics about migratory movements, and about the human rights situation of migrant workers and their families. 
I would like to particular thank our distinguished keynote speakers, who have contributed their expertise to today’s discussion.  I can happily say that we, members of the Committee, have learned a lot from you today.

On behalf of the Committee, I would like to sincerely thank the Permanent Missions, UN Offices and Agencies, especially the Human Rights Treaties Division of OHCHR for organizing this event, and the civil society organizations represented here today.  The Committee’s work is enhanced by your support and cooperation.  To the Permanent Missions, I would like to say that I hope today’s discussion clarified why the Committee so forcefully insists on the need for reliable, high-quality information to better understand the situation of migrant workers and their families, to improve the design of policies and programmes that will, in turn, play a significant role in the protection of human rights. To all of you, I would like to extend our thanks for your enthusiasm and commitment.  

As we have heard today, there are and will be further opportunities to improve migration data and promote evidence-based policy making. It is the sincere hope that these opportunities will be acted upon and seized, to continue the promotion and protection of the human rights of all migrant workers. 
This discussion is now closed.  Thank you.  
